How would I know… how can I be assured that Crying Out for Our Children is working?  It’s very simple: it was not my idea, not at all!  Then, last September, speaking at one of my favorite ladies’ meetings, I invited women who were troubled about their children to come to the altar, and those who would help them pray, come and encircle them with their love and prayers.  “At Canaan Baptist Church in Salisbury, NC, thank God, they are always receptive to prayer!”
Then it happened; the women who were offering their support were praying; the women troubled over their precious lost or backslidden children were not!
No, they were not praying, but in chorus, like a choir were groaning together; another group quietly moaning, still others were crying silent tears; and me?  My heart was torn into so many pieces, I could hardly take a deep breath!  The Holy Spirit, like no one else can do, whispered, “cry out for the children.”  I knew what He meant: it has nothing to do with donations of money, but donating what, to many, is more valuable… their time, labor and sacrifice in prayer! 
So, every Wednesday, alone, or with a group of ladies, we cry out!!
Money is extremely necessary, but money cannot buy a sincere humble prayer!  Money goes to a selected group of mothers and their children, but prayers go all over the world… prayers know no limit; prayers reach out, the Holy Spirit, then delivers them where they are most needed!
When each Wednesday rolls around, I hope hundreds of women will answer the call on their knees, and “Cry Out for Our Children!”
Thank you Bro. Bruce and Pam Graham for the atmosphere of following the Spirit at Canaan Baptist Church!
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